KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

August 13, 2011, Sacred Heart Cathedral, Knoxville

The meeting was opened by Lois Schering, leading the group in lighting the candle, prayer, and reflection.

Those present: Debbie Ferreri, Aurora Gardner, Robert Morris, Beatrice  Rincon, Dick Shriver, Lois Schering and Fr. Alex Waraksa.  Also present: Nancy Kinnerson.

Lois reported that the Tuesday morning group reunion at Our Lady of Fatima offered Palanca for the Secretariat meeting.  Debbie also reported that she had offered Palanca.

Aurora was offered congratulations on her birthday. 

All present prayed the Leaders prayer and participated in Leader’s Group Reunion. 

Secretary: Kay 

There were seven changes and/or corrections to the minutes.  The minutes were corrected as requested and then posted on the web site.  Dick made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected.  Debbie seconded the motion and they were approved as corrected.

Treasurer: Debbie 

Debbie distributed copies of the Treasurer's report (attached).  

The bank balance as of August 12, 2011, is $4,861.50.  Dick made a motion to accept the Treasurer's report.  Robb seconded the motion and the motion passed.   

Debbie stated that she had tried to establish a savings account, but she needed a copy of the motion to do so in the minutes.  Robb made a motion that we establish the savings account with an initial deposit of $2000.00 and that the signatures be the same as those on the checking account.    Dick seconded the motion and the motion passed.

Debbie discussed selling the Cursillo shirts that she had made at the upcoming Regional Encounter.  Aurora made a motion that Debbie sell the shirts at the next Regional Encounter at the regular price of $15.00 for collared shirts and $10.00 for tee shirts.  We will give the regional Lay Director a free shirt.  Dick seconded the motion and the motion passed.

Lois then discussed paying the Lay Director's expenses to attend the Regional and National Encounters.    Dick made a motion that we do this.  Robb seconded the motion and the motion passed.  

Pre-Cursillo:  Robb

Four applications have been received for the English Women's Cursillo #42 in October.  Three applications have been received for the English Men's Cursillo #41 in September.  Robb has sent the letters and will wait for a response letter.  

Robb will do the team and the candidates rosters for the English weekends.  

The name of the School of Leaders has been changed to 4th Day Workshop on the web site.  Robb stated that the Prayer Request page on the website is rarely used.  He requested permission to take it down.  Dick so moved.  Debbie seconded the motion, and the motion passed.  Robb will write a procedure for managing the rosters on the data base.  

Three Day (English):  Aurora 

Aurora distributed the Cursillo 3 Day inventory and Cursillo 3 Day Checklist.  Suggestions were made by the Secretariat members on both these documents.  Aurora will revise them as suggested.  The inventory does not include food.  

Three Day (Spanish):  Beatrice 

Nancy Kinerson is the Rectora for the Spanish Women’s weekend #7 to be held Aug. 25-28 and the team is in formation.   Seven candidates' applications have been received.  

Post Cursillo: Dick Shriver

Dick's biggest concern is with parish reps.  Many are not functioning as planned.  Bob Ketteringham has been functioning as the Parish Rep co-ordinator, but will be stepping down soon.    

Velma Burke is doing a wonderful job as Palanca coordinator.   Palanca is functioning well.  

Piotr Ulmer is coordinating small group reunions.  Carol Rummel continues to do a great job on the Rooster Crows.  Dick is concerned as to how many people are reading the Rooster Crows.  

The Diocesan Encounter and the Grand Ultreya went well.  

Five Ultreyas are currently meeting in the diocese. 

4th Day Workshop, English: Jim and Judy Holt (absent) – no report given

The next 4th Day Workshop is September 10, 2011, at St. Thomas Church, Lenoir City.  

4th Day Workshop, Spanish:  Alicia Mora (absent) – no report given

The next 4th Day Workshop is September 10, 2011, at St. Thomas Church, Lenoir City.

Music:  Judy Holt (absent) – no report given

Spiritual Director: Fr. Alex 

Father Alex stated that the new Spiritual Directors' manual had been received.

He stated that the National Encounter was very good.  He gave a summary of some of the rollos.  We should discern if our actions are transforming ourselves and others.  

The next regional encounter will be in Covington, KY. 

Lay Director: Lois

Lois had applications available for for the Regional Encounter in Covington, KY from September 30 to October 2.

Everyone agreed that the Diocesan Encounter went very well.  Lois noted some problems that did occur.  Since only two of th translation devices were used we will not distribute them again next year.  The opening ceremony could not be performed since it had not previously been put in writing for the bishop.  

Old Business

Four positions will be open on the Secretariat.  These are Secretary, Treasurer, Spanish 4th Day Workshop, and Music.  Applications for the positions are due October 15.  The new terms will start on January 1, 2012.  A non-voting member is also needed for the Spanish Post Cursillo.  

Proposed changes to the By-Laws were discussed.  Lois had sent copies which included suggested changes to all of the Secretariat members.  These changes, along with additional proposed changes from other Secretariat members, were discussed and many suggestions were made.  Dick made a motion that Lois rewrite the changes, incorporating the suggestions given, and send copies of the new proposals to all Secretariat members and that these  be voted on at the October meeting.  Robb seconded the motion and the motion passed. 

Changes to the Pastoral Plan were then discussed.  Lois had sent copies which included suggested changes to all of the Secretariat members.  Many suggestions were made.  Robb made a motion that Lois rewrite the changes, incorporating the suggestions made, and send copies of the new proposals to all Secretariat members and that these be voted on at the October meeting.  Aurora seconded the motion and the motion passed.  

Lois asked that Secretariat members submit all dates for the 2012 calendar by October 22.  

New Business 

Lois read a thank you note from Mike Kernan for the article in the Rooster Crows concerning Irene Kernan..   

Lois reviewed the book, Our Fourth Day.  She recommended that the book be included in the take home packets.  Other suggestions were that it be sold on the weekends and at 4th Day Workshops and Ultreyas.  Dick made a motion that they be sold for $5.  Debbie seconded the motion and the motion passed.  







Respectfully submitted,







Kay Sheldon, Secretary 

The next Secretariat Meeting will be October 22, 2011, at Our Lady of Fatima Church, Alcoa.


